

Wymondham Archers Committee meeting 30/07/2014

Andy Beer Kenny Allen Jim Woodrow Jeff Arnold Gillian Harris
Nick Brooks Josh Bunn Sally Woollorton

1 Membership. Are the current lists of members accurate? Do we need to set a limit on numbers or impose a discipline for shooting when large numbers of members attend?

Membership lists to be consolidated – Nick. With current shooting numbers, it may be necessary to impose a 2 detail regime indoors, but the length of time allowed for shooting means that members can come and go, staggering the use of the facilities.

2 Equipment. Do we have sufficient targets, faces etc? Do we need a working party to maintain and repair stands and bosses? First aid kit

Some maintenance required. No additional equipment necessary yet. Presentation to Saffron may provide further kit funding. Andy + volunteers for August 19th 7pm Long Stratton. First aid kit acquired.

3 Finance. What is the current balance of accounts? Is there an intention to build a reserve of cash? If so, how much and for what purpose? Subs for 2014-2015?

Current balance C£2800. Some known expenditure due shortly. Aim is to make a working fund of £2000 next year – Jim.

4 Committee membership. When is the AGM due? Are existing members willing to continue? The membership needs to be informed in good time so that candidates can put their names forward.

All members willing to continue. Next AGM to be held April 2015.

5 Archery GB. Subs are due in September. New rates below.

| <u>Fees as of 1 Oct 2014</u> | Full Year | Jan - Mar | Apr - Jun | Jul - Sept |
|------------------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|------------|
| Direct Member (Senior) | £48 | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Direct Member (Junior) | £46 | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Club Member (Senior) | £40 | £30* | £20* | £10* |
| Club Member (Junior) | £25 | £18.75* | £12.50* | £6.25* |
| University Club (en bloc) | £130 | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Junior Club (en bloc) | £65 | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Disabled Club | £0 | N/A | N/A | N/A |

Nick to confirm affiliation fees for county and SCAS. Junior club dues to be paid from club funds.

6 Competitions / Achievements. Is there any interest in an achievements scheme or future club competitions?

Simon is to arrange achievement scheme for members progression.

Simon & Andy to investigate monthly improver/coaching sessions.

Kenny is keen to encourage members to compete in local competitions.

Gillian to examine the possibility of a field archery site and competition, depending on availability of a venue. Possible contacts are Graham at Clickers and David Gauthier.

7 AOB

Website: New website to be made live shortly – Gillian. Possibility of using a stop press or blogging facility to inform members of late changes to shooting availability.

Xmas meal. Membership to be canvassed when paying shooting fees to gauge interest.

Venue depends on numbers – Sally

Andy has been approached by David Duffy with a view to holding a county junior coaching day. Needs to be agreed with the school as it is outside our “contract”.

8 Date of next meeting.

September 15th 6:30

Nick Brooks